Dr. Paul D. White 264 Beacon Street Boston, Massachusetts

Dear Paul:

The enclosed copy of a letter to Dr. Lamm should clarify matters for him and aid him in getting his visa for Italy. I am aksing Vittorio to write an invitation letter also, to indicate that the Italians want him to come also.

You will note that I am providing \$400 from local funds to Dr. Lamm. He should be in Italy for about 70 days and about \$850 should cover his actual living expenses in Italy. I trust that, as you told me earlier, the Foundation will be able to give Dr. Lamm the sum of \$900, so that his total would be \$1250. It would be desirable to send a check payable to Dr. Lamm for \$450 to Vittorio who can arrange that Lamm has this money shortly after his arrival in Italy about March 8. The remaining \$450 could be given to Dr. Lamm when we are all together in Venice.

Please advise me at once if these arrangements are not suitable.

Many acceptances for Venice are coming in and we shall have a splendid gathering. But with these acceptances a number of persons are asking for advance payment of the sums to be provided to help with their travel expense. May we hope to have shortly at least half of the grant from the Foundation so I can get checks to those in need in good time?

All good wishes,

As ever.

Ancel Keys, Chairman

AK:cj

Enclosure

CC: Dr. V. Puddu